[bookmark: _GoBack]Update – re-opening of secondary schools for year 10 students
On 24 May the Prime Minister announced that secondary schools should plan on the basis that from the week commencing 15 June, they can invite year 10 back into school for some face-to-face support with their teachers, subject to the government’s 5 tests being met.
They are asking secondary schools to offer this face-to-face support to supplement the remote education of year 10 pupils, which should remain the predominant mode of education during this term for pupils in this year group.

For clarification, year 10 are the current year 10 who will be very soon be moving into year 11 and sitting their GCSE’s next year in summer 2021.  
We are currently putting a plan of action together and we will be in contact with year 10 (soon to be year 11) as soon as possible. 
Mrs Cryer

